
 



 



 



 



 

 

 



 
9/30/2021 
 
Dear Property Owner,  
 
The City of Waco is preparing to construct improvements in your neighborhood. This project includes the widening 
and full reconstruction of Mars Drive to include a continuous left turn lane.  Also included is the widening and full 
reconstruction of Old Hewitt Road with sidewalks along Mars Drive from Hewitt Drive to Panther Run Road, and 
signals on Mars Drive at Old Hewitt Road and Texas Central Parkway. The City has contracted with engineering 
consultant, MRB Group, for the design of this project and construction is scheduled to begin Winter 2021. 
 

We invite you to join us for an informational meeting on Wednesday, October 6th, from 6:30 -7:30 p.m., at the 

First Woodway Baptist Church, located at 101 N. Ritchie Rd. During this “come and go” style meeting, we will:  

 

• Give a brief overview of the project and construction process.  

• Provide visuals of the areas affected.  

• Answer questions you may have in relation to your specific property.  

 

Representatives from the City of Waco, MRB Group, and Big Creek Construction will be at the meeting.  

 

If you have any questions, please contact Teresa Bryant, Community Outreach Coordinator, City of Waco at 254 

750-6613. Thank you and we look forward to seeing you at the meeting!  

 

Sincerely,  

Teresa Bryant 
Community Outreach Coordinator  
City of Waco Public Works Department  
 
O: 254-750- 6613 
C:  254- 709-6873 

www.Be tters treetsw aco.com 
 

http://www.betterstreetswaco.com/
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DR. CHRIS ALLEN, SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS 
MIDWAY INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT 

13885 Woodway Drive | Woodway, Texas 76712 |  254-761-5610 

 

April 14, 2023 
 
Teresa Bryant 

City of Waco - Public Works 

P.O. Box 2570 

Waco TX, 76702-2570 
 
Dear Ms. Bryant: 
 
It is my pleasure to write a letter in support of the 2023 Mars Dr Carbon Reduction Program Grant being 
submitted to the Waco Metropolitan Planning Organization by the City of Waco. 
 

Our community continues to strive for healthy neighborhoods and vibrant school settings. Both are easily satisfied with 

the numerous positive values associated with the urban landscaping and planning, including street tree effects. The 

integration of street trees into the urban roadside system offers many advantages to the surrounding area including 

schools that serve as the “front door” for many patrons of a community. The effort to provide the environmental 

benefits of street trees serves students with a positive example of environmental stewardship and responsible 

development. Obviously, aesthetic enhancements are much appreciated and contribute to the culture of well-being and 

mindfulness we need in schools and communities. Street trees are essential for life. They not only introduce inviting 

place making but help filter the water we drink, clean the air we breathe, shade our student/parent on sunny days.  

 
In conclusion, I fully support the efforts of the City of Waco as they seek external funding to support a 
program designed to provide street trees along Mars Drive. Any programs that can help our students see 
responsible stewardship of the environment will benefit our students, campus, and the community at 
large.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Superintendent of Schools 
Midway ISD 
 
 
 



 



 



 



 



 

 



4.1.2. Midway Independent School District   

Midway Independent School District (Midway ISD) serves part of the city of Waco, the neighboring 
communities of Woodway, Hewitt, Speegleville, plus parts of McGregor, Lorena and Crawford. Midway 
ISD enrolls approximately 7,800 students at six elementary schools, two intermediate schools, one 
middle school, one high school, and one alternative school. According to Midway ISD administrators, 
some Midway High School students walk to school. If high school students live over 2 miles from campus 
they are eligible to take the school bus. After school, it’s common for high school students to walk from 
campus to fast-food restaurants along Hewitt Dr. Elementary school students are not bused unless they 
have special needs. Important active transportation priorities for Midway ISD include pedestrian and 
bicycle accommodations in the vicinity of, and connections between, the various school campuses in the 
school district. Students and families at Hewitt Elementary School have expressed interest in wanting to 
walk to school.  Upcoming roadway improvement projects on Ritchie Rd, Speegleville Rd, and Mars Dr, 
should include sidewalks and bike lanes. Additionally, sidewalks are needed on Oak Road from the 
residential area to at least Queen Elizabeth Dr. Gap closure sidewalk improvements are needed along 
Woodgate Dr in the vicinity of Woodgate Intermediate School, from the intersection of Woodgate Dr 
and Chapel Rd to Panther Way. Sidewalk gap closure is also needed along Chapel Rd from Ritchie Rd to 
Woodgate Dr. These sidewalks would serve Woodgate Elementary School and other community 
gathering places like St. Jerome’s Church. Buffered bike lanes and sidewalk should continue on Panther 
Way into Hewitt city limits. Cities such as Hewitt and Waco should look for opportunities to strengthen 
their sidewalk ordinances.   

4.1.5. City of Hewitt  

The city of Hewitt has a population of approximately 14,300 people and encompasses 6.86 square miles. 
It is located south of Waco immediately west of IH-35. Hewitt is mostly residential with a commercial 
corridor primarily along Hewitt Drive.  City services such as the public library and City Hall are located on 
Ritchie Rd near Hewitt Dr. Several Midway ISD schools are located in city limits.  Desired active 
transportation projects in Hewitt include connections between existing and future school campuses, 
public parks, and along Castleman Creek. For example, the city envisions an off-street shared-use path 
beginning at the southwestern city limits (near Old Temple Rd, Warren Park, and the site of a future 
Midway ISD school campus), and extending up along Castleman Creek to Castleman Creek Elementary 
School, Hewitt Park, and another future Midway ISD campus near Ritchie Rd. A connecting sidewalk 
could also be installed along Spring Valley Rd to Val Highland Dr, which would connect Spring Valley 
Elementary School to this active transportation corridor.   Panther Way (in Waco city limits) has 
sidewalks on both sides of the street and buffered bike lanes extending from Ritchie Rd to the Hewitt 
city limits. Hewitt desires to continue the sidewalk and buffered bike lanes to Hewitt Dr. The buffered 
bike lane may need to transition to a shared lane as it approaches the intersection at Hewitt Dr. From 
Hewitt Dr, the sidewalk would be extended north along the east side (adjacent to Midway Middle 
School) to connect to a future city of Waco shared-use path along the south side of Mars Dr. Sidewalk 
gap closure is needed along the west side of Hewitt Dr between Park Place Dr and Ritchie Rd, and again 
from Chama Dr to Hewitt city limits north of Mars Dr. Sidewalks should also be installed along Warren 
Street from Ritchie Rd to 1st Street. Hewitt residents and visitors ride bikes for transportation and 
recreation. Potential bike routes include Old Temple Rd, 1st Street, Warren Street, and Bagby Ave. This 
route could then connect to the city of Waco’s future shared-use path along Ritchie Rd, and 
existing/proposed buffered bike lanes on Panther Way. 
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